Troop 649 Meeting Minutes
April 11, 2022

Attendees: Aimee, Nik, Tony, Paul, Barb, Andy, Barb, Alicia, Mike, Andy, Chris, Jared, Mary

Nik voted to approve the March minutes and Mike seconded the motion. The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer – Mary and Aimee
Aimee officially took over in January so things are going to be a little different. On March 14th, the ending bank balance was $40,737.07. Aimee created a spreadsheet in Google Sheets (red is good). An email will go to the scouts and parents telling them of their balance. $908 is owed by the scouts to the troop. West Bridger Cabin was paid by the committee. Chico is outstanding. $13,758.82 is scout money. There is a separate spreadsheet for each campout showing the attendees, fuel, meals, etc. This can be put into the Google Drive Treasurer folder. Nothing has changed on the sandbag report. There was one check that was returned for popcorn that they are working on. Aimee, Paul and Tony are signers on the checking account. They are working on changing signers on the savings account. 

Paul has totals for the National Fundraising Account balances. 

Secretary – Tina 
Camporee is on private land and everyone on property will need to sign a release. They will have a communal cooking area. 

Senior Patrol Leader – Chris
We have had two campouts over the past month – West Bridger Cabin and Chico Hot Springs. Both went pretty well. We received $50 award for the best Scout Window. We have highway cleanup on the 25th. 

Scoutmaster – Paul
Everything is going pretty well at the Troop level. We need to do a better job of assigning adult leaders and who is in charge of planning. Melita 2023 has opened and we are registered for week 1. 

We had a concern at the West Bridger campout. When the scouts were putting away gear they noticed a handgun in an adult pack. The handgun had been locked up all weekend and was not around scouts. Paul will call a meeting for all the leaders and parents to discuss the Guide to Safe Scouting. This was reported to Dirk and Renee at the Council level. This issue is resolved and closed. 

Paul would like to also go over the signing off of advancements for the scouts. We need to make sure the adults are only signing off on things they have witnessed and that the scouts understand and meet the requirement. 

The new Citizenship in Society Merit Badge is required for all Eagle Scouts after July 1, 2022. Paul would like us to have several adults teach this MB rather than just one leader. Dave Eubanks has read through this and has a good understanding of this MB. 

One of Paul’s Woodbadge tickets is to get the scouts out in the public. Paul would like to do a Flag Retirement Ceremony in coordination with Memorial Day. Tina mentioned contacting the Bozeman Daily Chronicle to get an article in the paper. Paul will work with 636 to work with the Bozeman Legion pre-parade breakfast to serve. 

We have 20 scouts signed up for the Scout Expo in June. OA will be here in a couple of weeks for elections. We have a lot of Board of Reviews tonight. Wilderness First Aid is this weekend. Noelle, JP, Paul and Greg are teaching. There are two older scouts taking the course. The moulage team is mostly 649 scouts. Thank you!

Unit Commissioner – Andy
Andy met with 3648 to try to get some additional parent volunteers. Andy observed low numbers of younger scouts, but that was due to other obligations. They need a Tiger leader for the four scouts and a Cubmaster.

Cub Scout Coordinator – Noelle
Noelle went in for knee surgery and she is doing well. Pinewood Derby is April 30th at Mountain West Hot Tub if there are any scouts that   want to help out. 

Outdoor Activities – Tony 
The scouts are still talking about new patrol boxes. They need to figure out what they have in their boxes and go from there. Leaders are trying to get the scouts to organize their patrol boxes. The biggest issue is mice. Suggest using caulk to make sure there are no cracks for them to get through. There is a patrol box cleanup on April 23rd at 10:00. 

Advancements – Alicia
Alicia will work on Thank You’s for Town & County and Horizon Insulation. We have a new Camo Cheeseburgers Patrol. We need to make sure that the Advancement Report is included with any advancement order. Closing the Purchase Order will clear it out when the order is received. Scouts can receive Eagle Palms without the form. Change the Palms Date in Scoutbook awarded to the night of the Eagle and they will process it at that time. There is some information on MVD website regarding Scoutbook under Resources. 

Fundraising – Paul
We are on the docket for Kenny Chesney on Saturday, July 9th. 10 scouts will be at Philmont, so we need help. We talked about running both sides of the Cat Shack. Paul reached out to other units and the commitment wasn’t there. Paul will talk to the scouts tonight. Paul asked that we pull the bags from a couple of the businesses. There is an opportunity to set up the tent on the 24th at Peace Lutheran. 

Training Coordinator – Nik
Chris and Nik are going to work on getting ILST on the calendar.

COR – Josh
No Report

New Business – Nik
The van needs a new windshield that should be covered under the insurance policy. 

Old Business – Tony 
The Merit Badge Pamphlet order has not been confirmed by the scouts. Mary will put together a proposal on how to distribute the scholarship fund.

There was a motion that the Troop pay 75% of the fee for scouts to attend NYLT. The motion was passed. 
